
Hello Lakefront Owners, 

 

After having had several lake weed tours and discussions with Dr. Pullman and Clarke the chemical 

applicator, the next chemical treatment is planned for Wednesday - July 20.  This will NOT be a complete 

lake treatment.    

 

The restrictions for Wednesday (July 20)  - NO BOATING, NO SWIMMING, NO FISHING ON THAT SINGLE 

DAY - this is for the whole lake. 

 

There will Red posters on Tuesday that announce the treatment that is planned for Wednesday.  

 

The day of the treatment, the Yellow posters will be posted where and when the actual treatments take 

place.  The Yellow posters will identify the final watering restrictions.  It is anticipated that restrictions 

for watering lawns will be 3 days and for vegetables - five days.  

 

 

The chemicals will be treating milfoil and starry stone wort and the targeted areas will include - from the 

North Shore Launch south to the swim area across from Dog Park Island, around the dog park launch 

site - going south around the island, the Edgewood canal from Commerce Road south past the 

Edgewood pump station to about the first boathouse and then from sandbar in the middle of the lake 

on the north side (Edgewood) east for approximately 2/3 of the shoreline to Union Lake Road. 

 

The west bay near Newton Road will not be chemically treated, there will be a harvesting process in this 

area (expected to take two days).  I do not yet have a specific date(s) for the harvesting.  It is intended to 

be completed by the end of July.  The harvesting will start at the Maple Beach launch and go west to the 

dam area and then continue south all along Newton Road. 

 

Please let me know if you have questions as this is a fairly complicated plan. 

 

Regards, 

 

John 


